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Dear Dr Windsor

15 OLD CHURCH LANE, DUDDINGSTON
COM PLAINT AGKNOWLEDGEMENT

Thank you for contacting the City of Edinburgh Council on 10 November 2014 in relation to
the development at 15 Old Church Lane, Duddingston. In your letter you raise a number
of concerns pertaining to the development, which we have responded to below.

Firstly, when the original application was submitted in 2009, the responsibility for carrying
out the necessary neighbour notification lay with the applicant. Our records show that the
applicants' agent identified three neighbours to be notified. These were: Duddingston Kirk,
Dr Neil's Garden Trust and Historic Scotland. In addition, as the property is in a
conservation area, a site notice would have been posted near the property and an advert
placed in the local press. Our records show that neighbour notification and publicity of the
application were carried out in line with the statutory requirements.

ln May 2014, a variation application was submitted seeking to make some changes to the
previous permission. The Council has wide powers to vary planning permission, provided
that the alterations are non-material. Such applications do not require to be publicised. In
this case, the proposed changes to the extension sought to reduce its height and scale
along with other minor works and did not introduce any new matedal planning issues that
materially changed the original approval. As a result, the original permission was varied
as sought.

The original application was considered against the relevant local plan policies, non-
statutory guidelines and other material planning considerations. The report of handling
outlines the reasons for the decision and concludes that the proposal would preserve the
historic environment and would not adversely impact any neighbouring properties.
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The Council considered the necessary policies and guidance when determining the
application and was justified in granting planning permission on these grounds.

In relation to the similarity of the site description in the reports, having looked into this
matter it appears that an administrative error has occurred when the report has been
uploaded to the online service. Unfortunately the version that appeared online contained
elements of the site description and assessment from both the 2009 and 2014 reports.
This is likely to have occurred due to our system linking the two applications as they refer
to the same address, thereby publishing sections of both reports onto a single template.
This issue has since been rectified and I apologise for the confusion it has caused.

ln relation to the tree works, as the property is located within a conseryation area, consent
is required prior to removing or carrying out any works to existing trees. An application
was made on 21 May 2014 for permission for works to a eucalyptus tree, a holly tree and
to remove some existing sycamores. This was considered by the Council's arboricultural
officers to be acceptable and no objections were raised to the works. This process was
carried out in line with standard procedure.

While I appreciate that you are not happy with the decision on this occasion, in
determining this application the Council has abided by its statutory duties and applied the
necessary policies and procedures. At present there is no third party right of appeal
against planning decisions. While there is potential to challenge planning decisions on
points of law, I suspect that given the length of time that has lapsed since the original
planning permission was granted, that it may be too late to challenge via judicial review.
Please note, such a procedure does not examine the planning merits of a case but you are
at liberty to take legal advice on this matter.

lf you require any further information or assistance, please contact us using any of the
details given below. Please quote our reference number.

lf you remain dissatisfied with our response, you can ask us to consider your complaint at
the next stage in our process - the Investigation Stage. Your complaint will then be
investigated by a senior officer in the Council. You will receive a response within 20
working days, or be given a reason for any delay. You will be told what to do next if you
remain dissatisfied after the lnvestigation Stage.

You can find more information on our complaint process on our website at
www. ed i n b u rq h. qov. u k/com pla i nts
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